GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

March 21, 1977 Water Utility Office

Robert Gibson called the meeting to order. Purpose of this meeting is to discuss possibility of establishing a Sanitary Sewer District necessary to extend sewer lines to all of Greenville Township.

Those present were Town Board members Robert Gibson, William Voyles, Pearl Tush, and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler. In addition Max Mason, Jr., William Uhl Raymond Ritchie, James Harl, Mike Masden L. McCutcheon.

Members of the Township Advisory Board were invited since there is a possibility of extending sewers to areas other than the Town of Greenville.

Mr. William Uhl of the State Board of Health advised that our planners, Midwest Engineering Company, through cooperation with the Water Pollution & Control Board should plan for township wide sewer distribution. In order to do this a regional sewer district should be formed to include Greenville, Galena and Floyd Central High School. Mr. Gibson presented a map prepared by our engineering firm which included a wide area for sewer incorporation. Mr. Uhl stated residents of areas outside Greenville Town should be approached on possibility of sewers. He also stated the sewer district could agree to maintenance of privately owned sewer systems they would take over when sewers are made available to such areas.

Mr. Ritchie of the local Board of Health informed the board he would like to see a township sewer district. Mr. Gibson stated any sewer system should be managed by the Town of Greenville Board. He reaffirmed the boards' position of firm control of any sewer plant or district.

Mr. Mason stated there is a 300' line requirement for sewer hook up. This point in question was made on request from a Township Advisory Board member on what was economically feasable for sewer hook ups. He also reminded the board of the possibility of county wide sewers and the potential problem of control.

Several inquiries were made as to costs. Mr. Uhl advised no cost for hook-up or monthly fees could be established this time.

Mr. Ritchie informed the board of various septic tank problems' within the township and town proper.

Mr. Mason stated that after the feasability study was completed this would be the time for establishing a sewer district. Mr. Uhl concurred. All present agreed to an advisory board set-up. Mr. Uhl requested township representatives to be present at all sewer meetings. Mr. Mason stated the importance of communicating to all involved the costs, requirements, etc., only after firm figures are presented by our consulting firm.

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON MRS. PEARL TUSH WILLIAM VOYLES MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

March 21, 1977 Water Utility Office

Mr. Gibson presented the various steps of sewer construction for all concerned. He stated to those present he will advise them of the progress of the towns' sewer plans. James Harl and the Township Advisory Board agreed to set up a steering committee for the township.

Mr. Gibson moved that the meeting be adjourned at 9:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

ack E. Sprigler

DOONT !

Board President